
 
 
 

              GREENWAY ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
                 Meeting Minutes 

 
        Tuesday, June 10, 2025 

                            Room 208, Municipal Building 
 

 
ATTENDANCE 
Present: Jim Walter | Dick Krahenbuhl | Jeff Fassett | Jeanie Shrednik | Nancy Olson | Bebe Molway | 
Bryce Sanchez | Brandon Gilchrist | Vicki Bonds | Seth Ulvestad) | Sam Payne | Molly Bennett | Jo 
Butler | Christopher Yaney  
 
Absent: Sheree Brgoch | Eric Prior | Jason Sanchez   
 
Jim Walter, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm. 
 
Approval of Minutes 

• The committee approved the March and April meeting minutes unanimously. 
 
Engineering & Project Updates 

• No projects reported by Engineering or County Public Works.  
 

• Jeanie said City Traffic Engineer Rick Amen, is updating or adding Greenway 
crossing and stop bar markings with other Engineering projects. The estimate is 15K 
to restripe W. 9th Street & Deming, Powderhouse & Gardenia, Morrie & E. Fox Farm, Short 
Road, Whitney & Countryside, Hitching Post Lane near Foster.  
 

Maintenance Update 
• No major issues reported. General maintenance ongoing. It was reported that the US 30 

underpass stayed dry after the large rain that happened a week ago 
 
Greenway Project Updates 
 
Parsley Blvd and I-80 Overpass Greenway Connector 

• Jeanie said the project is currently being reviewed by the City.  Plans should be approved by 
the end of June.  The cost estimate is not ready yet.  This might be a great one to get done 
this fall or next spring.  

 
Burlington Trail Greenway Connector 

• Jeanie said Burlington Trail Road and Greenway are currently being constructed.  
Approximately half of the trail, from Campstool Road to the Interstate overpass, was 
completed a few weeks ago. Jeanie showed photos of the project. 

 
 



Windmill Greenway Replacement 
• Jeanie reported that the city is replacing the old asphalt GW along Windmill. The  

Engineering Dept. added the project to a contract for concrete removal and replacement. 
The total cost should be $236,622.00.   

 
West Crow Creek Greenway Plan, MPO 

• Jeanie stated that there is a Public Open House scheduled for 5-7pm, Thursday, July 10th at 
the Laramie County Library, Cottonwood Room. She said she would send further 
information via email. Jim asked about PFA’s found during the Crow Creek Revival project. 
Jeanie said that most of the Greenway would be placed along the road and not in the creek. 
 

LCCC Underpass 
• Jeanie said that Marc Meadowcroft, a local graffiti artist, is interested in painting the art 

niches at LCCC and proposed a cost of $1,700.00 to complete all five.  Nancy and Jo said 
that we should ask him to come to a meeting and have him provide some sketches of what 
he is proposing. 

 
MPO & Transportation Updates 
 
West Crow Creek Greenway 

• Public meetings planned for July 10th. 
Safe Routes to School 

• Waiting to finalize update to the contract. 
 
Greenway Foundation Updates 

• Nancy reported that the Spring into Green Event had 56 entrants. Jo said the Foundation 
made around $2600. T-shirts are selling for $13 on the Foundation website.  

 
Other Business 

• Bike to Work Day/Week – Brandon 
Brandon said Bike to Work Day is scheduled for Weds. June 25th. There will be breakfast 
stations in different parts of town and an after-work party from 5 to 9 pm at Freedom’s Edge. 
He is also planning a kid’s bike rodeo. 

 
Meeting ended at 1:20 pm 
Next Meeting: August 10, 2025  
(June meeting canceled due to vacations and CFD). 
 
Thank You! 
 


